Sturgeon Heights Music Parent Association (SHMPA) 
Minutes of June 12, 2017 (6:30)
Ammended – June 29, 2017 – Treasurer’s Report
Present: Barb Engel, Pat Haldane-Wilsone, Cheryl Hacault, Jas Warner, Sandi Nichol, Kathy Byrne, Greg Cooper, Avonlea Armstrong, Heather Howie
Regrets: Denise Reles, Kim Carter, Jeff Johnson
Chair person: Barb Engel
Minutes Recorded by: Heather Howie
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 6:37 p.m.
Adoption of Minutes: 
Moved by Sandi Nichol that the May 8, 2017 minutes be adopted as circulated.  Seconded by Jas Warner.  CARRIED.
Treasurer’s Report (Cheryl Hacault, Jas Warner):  
Ammended – correction as below
Balance at May 31, 2017 (Community Builder account #100100 155462)

$   11,324.72
Misc.General






$ 1919.81


Cuba Legacy Fund


  


$   0.00

 
Student Accounts


  


$ 2,315.65


Big Band Dance



  

$ 7007.26


Brandon Jazz Festival


  

 $82.00

   

Balance at May 31, 2017 (Business Savings account #200300 155462)

$   1,969.19
Discussion:
Re: Brandon Jazz – There is no longer a negative value in this account (as there was per last months financials)  because 2 students had used funds($250.00) from personal fundraising accounts and now this $250.00 has been transferred into Brandon Jazz account leaving a positive balance of $82.00 that will remain in this account.  Also, it was noted the total cost for Brandon Jazz 2017 (including registration, travel, accommodation and 1 student withdrawing) exceeded the amount collected/charged out.  Each student paid $125.00 and the cost ended up being $134.00 per student.

Re: Big Band Dance - Final Numbers:  Once all expenses were covered and money for the float taken back, the net profit was $3449.12 from 237 paid tickets.
Action: 

Kathy to discuss with Jeff the history of funds/payment of registration fee for Brandon Jazz (as registration occurs prior to student payment).  Query if SHMPA covers the registration cost from Misc. General Funds if the balance in the Brandon Jazz Fund is less than needed to cover the cost of the registration fee?
Kathy & Barb to discuss with school/division staff for next year re: on-line cash system and all money from students for trip payment (e.g. Brandon Jazz) to go through the school versus SHMPA.

 Cheryl to transfer the remaining $66.20 (after final expenses and student reimbursements were paid out already) in the Cuba Legacy Fund to Misc.General Funds, as per the prior motion made in May, 2017.
Fundraising Report (Denise Reles):
No Report forwarded.  

 Action:
Barb to check with Denise if plans are coordinated with the Divisional Choir Fundraising Chairperson re: what fundraisers are planned for the fall for CSHC Music Students (e.g. Peak of the Market, Show & Save?)

Denise to email Heather with the 2017-18 fundraisers for the year and the dates booked.  Heather will then forward this information on to all SHMPA Executive and the Music Directors.
Music Director’s Reports (Kathy Byrne, Avonlea Armstrong):

Kathy reported:
· Thanks to all the work done by SHMPA this year!
· June 1 Concert Bands and June 7 Jazz Bands Concerts were successful and the students enjoyed performing.  
Half the proceeds from the silver collection (tuba case at the door) at the Band Concert ($173.23) were given to Welcome Place. 
Net amount (with float taken out) collected at the door ($5.00 per person) at the Jazz Concert was $759.00 and will go towards paying the bill for WAG.  The invoice from WAG is still to come (pending technician fees & rental cost per WAG).  The bill will be more this year over the last 2 years as a ‘price break’ was given for WAG double booking 2 years ago, forcing a change in concert date from what the directors initially asked for; in error, WAG had charged the reduced fee again last year.  WAG has been booked for next year’s 2018 Jazz Concert already.
Moved by Barb Engel that SHMPA cover up to a value of $2000.00 to pay WAG upon Kathy receiving the invoice from the June, 2017 concert.  Seconded by Greg Cooper.  CARRIED.

Action:

ALL to discuss next year, consideration to increase cost above $5.00 at the door for WAG Jazz Concert; going forward, review the suitability of the venue or potential of other venues in future years in supporting what the Band Director would want.
· Band Camp Bursaries ($300 each) were awarded to: Joyce German, Emma Lewis, Paige Sagert.
· Post Secondary Music Study Scholarship ($1000 upon completion of term 1 with proof of registration for term 2) was awarded to Brad Cairns-Digel.
Avonlea reported:
· Thanks, on behalf of the choir students and herself, for the support of SHMPA.
· Concert Choir & Jazz Choir  - Final Concert on May 24, 2017 was successful; farewell to 11 choir grads.
· Grade 9 Musical Theatre - ‘Do You Want to Dance?’ May 29 & 30, 2017; attendance improved on the second night.
· Grad Choir will perform June 29 at Convocation.
President’s Report:
· Re: Uniforms – Several tuxes from Symphonic Band and Wind Ensemble boys were returned and ‘graded’ by Barb Engel and Kirsten Switzer, as done in prior years; not all have been returned by students.  Approximately 50% of the uniforms that have been collected aren’t usable going forward (shirts have yellowed, missing buttons, tattered sleeves on jackets).  Kirsten has offered to see this project through over the summer to complete a thorough inventory and assessment of the uniforms.  Discussion ensued with potential ideas for next year. It would be difficult to replace items as current styles won’t match styles of the older usable tuxes remaining.  We could explore purchasing used rentals or renting directly from companies such as Malabar’s.  Either way, there will be cost expenditures.  Given recent cuts to the band program, SHMPA may better support by providing money for clinicians to work with students and assist the band director versus spending money on uniforms.  Perhaps having both boys and girls provide their own black tops and bottoms and purchasing accessories such as ties/scarves or vests may be an option.
Action:

Kathy, Barb and Kirsten to finish collecting as many of the remaining uniforms as able prior to the summer.

Kirsten to complete the audit of all uniforms we have over the summer and report back to Barb in early September.
All to discuss further at the September meeting and decide what direction to go for the 2017-18 school year.

· Re; 2017-18 SHMPA Executive – Barb will be stepping down as SHMPA President next year.  She felt a decreased capacity to provide maximum support this past year due to conflict around being employed by the school division and the music program/staff cuts.  Going forward, this position needs to be a ‘neutral ‘parent not employed by the division.  Greg is uncertain if he can fulfill the presidency role next year, but will know better following the summer and will advise then.  At this time, either the President or Vice President Position will need to be filled.  Also, it was discussed that only 1 Treasurer is needed; Cheryl is willing to remain in that position.  Jas and Barb are interested in moving to working on Big Band Dance.  A BBD Chairperson(s) will be needed. Names were put forward of other parents we could recruit for executive positions and/or working committees (e.g. BBD, fundraising, etc).
Action:

Barb to contact Victoria Bahsler, Michelle Ager, Jennifer Kallu, Kim Rondeau; Jas to contact Pamela Freeth; Greg to contact Sean Sagert; Kathy to contact Dave Hennigar re: joining SHMPA.

Big Band Dance (Pat Haldane-Wilsone & Sandi Nichol):
· The Caboto Centre has been booked for Saturday, April 28, 2018 and a deposit of $600 was paid in April 2017 to secure this date.
· The Gaming License for April 28, 2018 has been completed and is included in the BBD binder in a clear plastic sleeve.
New Business:
· Barb, on behalf of SHMPA, expressed our appreciation to the Music Directors for all they do for our kids, the school and the greater community. THANK YOU KATHY, JEFF & AVONLEA!!
Next Meeting Dates:
· Executive Meeting: Wednesday, September 20 at 6:30 in the CSHC Staff Room
· Executive & AGM:  Wednesday, October 25 – Executive at 6:30 in the Band Room followed by AGM at 7:00 p.m.
Action:  
Heather to forward a reminder of the September meeting via email and include Agenda (from Barb including follow up of executive positions/members for 2017-18, uniforms, fundraising, WAG venue) minutes for review, request for items for discussion, regrets to attend.
Barb to get permits for these meetings.
Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m.
